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This will be the final weekly Newsletter of 2023! Next week you will receive the half term round up full of all the 

activities and learning from the past half term.  You will also get the curriculum Newsletter with details of learning 

for each year group next half term. Please take time to read the relevant sections for your child. This will include 

vocabulary we will be using in lessons, you can start to use this at home to give children a head start!  

Next week will bring lots of festive fun. We have tried to contain this to the last week as much as possible. We are 

aware that this can be an overwhelming time for lots of children and hope this has helped. Our Christmas lunch, 

party day and Christmas jumper day are all rolled into one on Friday. Children can come in any festive wear, we 

understand that some children may prefer to wear uniform and that is absolutely fine too! There will be a quiet 

activity room and a Christmas film room for those children who might need a break from the afternoon parties. 

Children will be able to shop for a Christmas present for someone at home on Friday morning. We are still hoping 

for more donations of unwanted gifts and helpers to wrap from 9:15am on Friday morning!  

Once children have been collected from school on Friday you are welcome to join us on the playground for some 

hot chocolate and mince pies so that we can wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  

     Kildwick superstars!  

Well done to Jacob in Owls class who performed as 

a guard in the Silsden Community Productions 

Christmas Panto of Rumpelstiltskin last weekend. 

He learned lots of lines and did a great job. He's al-

ready looking forward to tak-

ing part again next year.   

                        Kildwick superstars!  

Well done to Ella in Kingfishers and Anise in Owls. 

Both girls attend Soul Dance Academy and won 

awards last weekend. Ella won Non Competitive 

Freestyle Dancer of the year and Anise won Most 

Improved Competitive Dancer of the year! What an 

achievement! A number of children from school go 

to Soul Dance academy, which is now based in 

Crosshills. Details of classes can be found at the end 

of the newsletter.  

 

 



 Key Stage Two Carol Concert 

The key stage two Christmas Carol 

concert will be in Church on Monday 

18th December at 5:30pm. Please 

could children be brought to church at 

5.15pm. They should come wearing 

festive clothing.  

If children are not able to attend 

please let class teachers know as soon 

as possible.  

We will be drawing the raffle at the 

end of the Carol Concert.  

 

EYFS / KS1 Nativity 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Performances will take place on Wednesday 

20th December at 2pm and 5:30pm.  

If your child’s costume has not already been 

brought to school please bring it in on Mon-

day morning!  

Children who have lines have had them sent 

home—please work on them at home with the 

children.  

After the afternoon performance we will keep 

hold of costumes to get children changed 

back into for the evening performance.  

Please bring children to school at 

5pm for the evening performance 

(Robins entrance)   

 

 

 

 
 

Please make sure that any sold raffle tickets are brought into school on the morning of Monday 18th Janu-
ary—at the latest. We will draw winners for the raffle at the KS2 Christmas Carol Concert. 

Key Stage two classes have been busy sending thank you Christmas cards to those families and businesses 
who have already donated the prizes below: 

Family Induction Voucher from Depot Climbing 
2x Coffee and Crumbs £10 vouchers 

£25 Holiday Club Voucher for High Adventure 
£15 Voucher for Natural Beauty 

£50 Amazon Voucher from Airedale Chemical Co. 
2x £50 Amazon shopping vouchers / 4x Silsden AFC season tickets and  

merchandise from Silsden AFC 
MOT from Peter Watson Skipton Self Drive 

£20 Bean Loved Café Voucher 
£100 Amazon Voucher from P J Wiseman LTD  

Please let us know if we have missed anyone off this list.  



Safeguarding 

When attending parent and carer sessions in school please 

turn off mobile phones. We would ask that you refrain from 

using mobile phones around the children. 

We understand that there will be events happening over 

the Christmas period which you may like to photograph. A 

polite reminder that you should only take pictures of your 

own child and that images of other children (including in the 

background) should not be added to social media. 

Many thanks for your support in keeping our children safe.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

SEND at Kildwick CE School  

Following feedback from the SEND Par-
ent Forum last week we will be holding a 
coffee and cake morning in school on 
Friday 1st March. This is for parents of 
children with SEND and those who feel 
their child may have Special Educational 
Needs and Disabilities. Parents and Car-
ers said that they had found it really 
useful to meet with other parents of 
children with SEND and would like the 
opportunity to continue to do so. Fur-
ther details about timings and location 
will be circulated nearer the time. A big 
thank you for your input and support.  

A reminder that Miss Akrigg is our 
SENDCo and can be contacted at 
d.akrigg@kildwickce.uk 

  
Secret Santa Presents for Home.  

Each year we give the children the oppor-
tunity to do some Christmas shopping for 
their adults at home.  

 

 

 

We need your help with this!  

Please take the opportunity to have a clear 

out at home for unwanted gifts! These can be 

brought into school from now until Monday 

18th December (we have extended the dead-

line—please donate!) The children will be 

‘shopping’ on Friday 22nd December. Please 

email the school office if you can help wrap 

presents on this date. We currently only have 

two volunteers!   

A payment of £2 can be made on Parent Pay 

for children to take part in this activity. How-



   

 Reverse Advent 

A big thank you for your donations to Skipton Foodbank as part of our reverse advent. As always we 

have been amazed at your generosity. A big thank you to Blossom’s Mum for offering to deliver the 

items to the foodbank. The Foodbank supplies emergency food parcels to people who are struggling 

to feed themselves or their families. The children have spent time in classes thinking about those 

who are less fortunate than themselves and have enjoyed the act of giving. We feel that this really 

represents our school values and the qualities we hope to instil in the children throughout their time 

at Kildwick CE School.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTA  
A huge thank you to all members of the PTA who have arranged some fantastic events for 

school in 2023. These events have been great fun for our children and families and raised a 

lot of money for school.  

 

We do desperately need new faces and new skills and would love it if you could join us on 

Tuesday 16th January 3:40pm in Kingfishers class. This will be an opportunity to plan 

for the Spring term. We realise that everyone is very busy and there is no pressure to com-

mit lots of time—just what you are able to!  

 

This half term the PTA have agreed to fund four new scooters for Robins class and after 

school club to share. Additionally, in March M&M Theatrical Productions will be visiting 

school for World Book Day with their adaptation of the classic children's novel 'The Secret 

Garden'. The cost of this is £800. We will be asking for a voluntary contribute of £3 per 

child from parents and carers nearer the time. The PTA will make up the difference which 

means we can keep costs to parents and carers low and there is no pressure for those who are 

unable to contribute.  

 

Finally the PTA will be funding new tables in class 5 to make more room and replace the 

very outdated tables currently in there.   

 

We will continue to keep you informed about how we spend money raised by the PTA. If 

you have any thoughts and suggestions on how PTA money can best be spent to the ad-

vantage of the children in our school please do pop along to the meeting.  



School Office 

 

 

       

 

Following Mrs Bains’ accident the school 

office is not currently staffed on a Thursday 

and Friday. Mrs Parker is in the office from 

Monday to Wednesday. On this basis we 

would ask that you keep any non urgent 

phone calls and emails for these days. The 

answer phone and admin email is checked 

for urgent messages on a Thursday and Fri-

day. 

We are pleased to be able to tell you that 

we have been successful in recruiting a new 

administrator to replace Mrs Parker. Mrs 

Turner will work in the school office Mon-

day—Thursday and we look forward to wel-

coming her to the Kildwick team in January.    

Thank you for your support.  

Before and After School 
Club 

*Important message* 

Starting from January we will be 
unable to book children into after 
school club on behalf of parents 
at short notice. We take a lot of 
‘on the day’ phone calls which is 

causing extra administrative work 
and issues with payments. Parents 
and carers will still be able to go 
online and book children into club 

themselves on the day.  

In an emergency situation, we are 
more than happy to help but 

please only ask us to do this in ex-
treme circumstances.  

Thank you for your support and 
cooperation to help our busy 

school run smoothly!  

Information regarding before and 
after school club can be found 

here on the school website.  

New club email for all club 
queries is club@kildwickce.uk  

  Christmas Card Competition 

Well done to all those children who sent in entries for Rt 

Hon Julian Smith’s Christmas Card competition. We re-

ceived a letter this week to say that it had been a particu-

larly competitive year, with hundreds of entries received.  

With this in mind we were delighted to hear that Georgia 

in Owls class won this years competition with her fan-

tastic submission!  

Well done Georgia!  

https://www.kildwickceschool.org.uk/parents/and-after-school-care
mailto:club@kildwickce.uk


School Dinners— Changes to ordering.  

As of January 2024 we will not be sending home the lunch order form for children on 

school dinners. We have trialled parents and carers selecting lunches at home and have 

had limited responses, this has created additional administrative work. Furthermore some 

parents and carers have given feedback that they find it difficult to chose so far in advance. 

On this basis we are returning to the system previously in place whereby children select 

their lunch in school for the following day.  Below is a flyer detailing dinner options so that 

you can discuss with your child.  

 

 

       Governing Board Updates.  

Please find a link to the Governing Board updates in December 2023. Updates from John 

Perry, Chair of Governors, are shared regularly on our school website and via this News-

letter.  

https://www.kildwickceschool.org.uk/news/2023/december/governing-board-update-december-2023
https://www.kildwickceschool.org.uk


 

There will be other dates that will be added to the diary as the term progresses, 

please keep an eye on emails, Google Classroom and Newsletters.  

Monday 18th December 
Please bring all donations for parent secret Santa by this date.  
Monday 18th December 
KS2 Carol Concert in church—5.30pm (children to arrive at church at 5:15pm) 
Wednesday 20th December 
EYFS / KS1 Nativity in Church—2pm  / 5.30pm (children come to school at 5pm)  
Friday 22nd December 
Christmas Jumper Day (or party wear)  / Christmas Party Lunch / Christmas Class Party / Chil-
dren’s shopping (wrapping volunteers needed in the morning at 9:15am—please help!)  
 
     Tuesday 9th January—Spring term begins   

Tuesday 9th January 
Eagles Houses of Parliament trip 
Tuesday 16th January  
PTA Spring term planning meeting in Kingfishers class @ 3:40pm —everyone welcome!  
Tuesday 30th January 
Swallows and Robins trip to Gurdwara Singh Sabha 
Tuesday 30th January 
Eagles Bradford Industrial Museum Victorian Classroom trip  
Tuesday 6th February  
Safer internet day 
Friday 9th February 
Whole school Chinese New Year celebration—Chinese lunch available   
Friday 1st March  
SEND parents and carers—coffee and cake!  
Friday 8th March 
The Secret Garden Theatrical Production (in school) for World Book Day (whole school)  
Friday 8th March 
Parent Forum in church—9am  
8th to the 17th March 
British Science Week 
Friday 15th March  
Robins and Swallows parents and carers invited in for Easter lunch 
Tuesday 19th March 
Eagles Crucial Crew Trip 

Autumn Term 2023 



 

The half term ‘round up’ of Autumn 2 and Curriculum News-

letter for Spring 1 will be sent out on Friday 22nd December. 

Extra Curricular Clubs this week 

       

                                            

                              

Parent Forum  

The parent forum next term will be on 

Friday 8th March. This will take place 

in the church .  

If you have any suggestions for focus 

areas you would like us to discuss next 

year please email via the school office. 

This is an opportunity to feedback to 

us and help us continue to improve.  

The parent forum is an excellent way 

for home and school to work in part-

nership.  

Further information about the parent 

forum can be found on our website 

here.  

Monday A reminder that extra curricular clubs do 

not run in the first and last week of each 

half term.  

Tuesday   

Wednesday   

Thursday   

Robins Learning to Live — Annabelle & Leo 

Living to Love —  George  & Lily B 

Loving to Learn —  Eliana & Luna 

Swallows Learning to Live — Isla 

Living to Love — Miles 

Loving to Learn — Noah 

Kingfishers Learning to Live — Zak 

Living to Love — Ryan 

Loving to Learn —  Lawrence 

Owls Learning to Live — Evelyn 

Living to Love — Jacob 

Loving to Learn — Sydney 

Eagles  Learning to Live — Blossom 

Living to Love — Zach 

Loving to Learn — Sam 

https://www.kildwickceschool.org.uk/parents/parent-forum






     Soul Dance Academy can be contacted via Facebook or Instagram.  




